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221 Röbelen to Sander





Manila, August 27th 1884

Dear Mr. Sander,

We reached land only yesterday after three days of quarantine. As it is now too late to return to Europe by mid December, I shall not go to Davao or Sarangani but instead to Zamboanga to have a good look around. Mid November I shall go to Sarangani to cultivate the Phalaenopsis and the best specimens of Aerides lawrenceae and Vandas. Part of the consignment will depart mid January.

This morning before my departure I shall go to the bank and draw $400. Hope to be back within two months.

With kind regards,

C. Roebelen

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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